A2015-001 City of Hudson Collection Container List

Box 1

Sub-Group I: General Information

Series: General Information

General Information

File 1/ Article: Letters to the editor, Register Star, January, 2005;

File 2/ Article: "Hudson tops list of stressed out N.Y. cities", *Register Star*, January 4, 2005;

File 3/ Article: "That small town feeling", *New York Alive*, January/February 1990:

File 4/ Population of Hudson, 1790-1970 (2 copies);

File 5/ Introduction and General Index (supplement to City Directory [1991]);

File 6/ Community Profile, Hudson, New York (c. 1960s);

File 7/Article: "Changing Hudson's landscape", The Request, May 19, 1986;

File 8/ Article: "Its progress faced by host of obstacles", *Times Union*, 6/21/1948;

File 9/ Image: (large sticker?) city seal, "City of Hudson, N.Y.";

File 10/New York State Census, City of Hudson, 1845;

File 11/ Booklet: A Walking Guide to the Hottest Little City on the Hudson, December, 2014;

File 12/ News Clipping/ "Tapping mother nature", image with caption, *Register Star*, [1987]

Series: Maps

Maps

File 1/ Map: City of Hudson and Columbia County, presented by St Charles Hotel and Hudson Area Library;

File 2/ Article: "Antique map of Hudson on display", *Register Star*, August 26, 1982.

File 3/ Map: Old map of Hudson, c. 1836 (photocopy) (2 copies);

File 4/ Map: Sanborn map page 12, June 3, 1932

Series: Surveys and Assessments

Surveys and Assessments

File 1/ Article: "Roots", quantitative history and the teaching of history at the Community College", by Charles E. Gotsch;

File 2/ Article: "Quantitative history and the classroom: Hudson as a test case", By Charles E. Gotsch (2 copies);

File 3/ Survey: Commercialized Prostitution Conditions in Hudson, New York, August 1950;

- File 4/ Survey: Commercialized Prostitution Conditions in Hudson, New York, June 1950;
- File 5/Survey: Hudson Community Survey, Field Work Office, Vassar College, April 26, 1951, 51 pages;
- File 6/ Survey: Community Environmental Health Report, City of Hudson— Town of Greenport, 1961;
- File 7/Survey: Census Research Project of Hudson 1800s (known as Gotsch Papers), includes ""Roots", quantitative history and the teaching of history at the Community College", by Charles E. Gotsch, 1978-1979;
- File 8/ Article: "Hudson school survey highlights perceived strengths, Weaknesses", *Register Star*, undated-2016;
- File 9/Survey: Result of an Online Survey of residents, Visitors and potential Visitor to the Hudson NY Area, Audience Research & Analysis, June 2017;
- File 10/ Article: "Survey sheds light on Hudson business climate", *Register Star*, May 5, 2015

Sub-Group II: History Series: General History

General History

- File 1/ Booklet: Hudson Revisited, Jean Brice McMullin, City Historian, 1985 (2 copies);
- File 2/ Booklet: Historical Reminiscences of Hudson, N.Y. and Vicinity, by C. Van Rensselaer, 1887 (2 copies);
- File 3/ Article: "Columbia County City of Hudson", no source, no date;
- File 4/ Article: Kramer's corner, [Register Star?], no date;
- File 5/ Article: "Just fifty-five years ago today in Hudson", *Hudson Daily Star*, March 12, 1943;
- File 6/ Article: "City, county closely knit", *Register Star*, March 23, 1955 (photocopy);
- File 7/ <u>Hudson's Waterfront A History</u>, by Margaret Schram, no date;
- File 8/ Article: "Hudson memories from turn of century", Register Star, Jan. 31, 1974 (photocopy);
- File 9/ Article: "Finch on the Celtic antiquities of America", no source, c. 1820s, Page 155- mentioned of Hudson;
- File 10/Article: "Hudson born as shipping center", [Register Star], no date (2 copies) (photocopy);
- File 11/ Article: "Columbia's lost communities and forgotten names: Part XIII Hudson, Part 1", *The Independent*, April 14, 1988 (2 copies) (photocopy);
- File 12/ Article: "Columbia's lost communities and forgotten names: Part XIV Hudson, Part II", *The Independent*, April 21, 1988 (2 copies) (photocopy);

- File 13/ Article: "A house is not a home", *Times Union*, July 7, 1992 (photocopy);
- File 14/ Article: no title, by Walter V. Miller, *The Courier*, March 7, 1985 (photocopy);
- File 15/ Article: "Hudson and its History", *The Daily Graphic*, March 16, 1877 (2 copies) (photocopy);
- File 16/ Article: "A century ago in Hudson", no source, no date (photocopy);
- File 17/ Article: "Was Warren Street named for Mass. Patriot leader who died at Bunker Hill?", *Register Star*, no date;
- File 18/ Article: Places of Interest, Columbia Request, May 20, 1985 (photocopy);
- File 19/ Article: Hudson Bicentennial Notes, *Columbia Request*, April 8, 1985 (photocopy);
- File 20/ Pamphlet: Some Facts About Hudson New York, 1909 (2 copies) (photocopy);
- File 21/ Article: Interesting history of a whale's jaw bone, no source, so date, (2 copies) (photocopy);
- File 22/ Article: "Scenes and personages of Hudson half a century and more ago: Hudson featured in old New York newspaper page", *Daily Graphic*, June 22, 1932 (photocopy);
- File 23/ Article: "Changing Hudson's Landscape", Part 1 and 2, *Columbia Request*, May 26, 1986 (photocopy);
- File 24/ Article: "Hudson cashed in with its very own half dollar", Register Star, February 18, 1990 (photocopy);
- File 25/ History of Columbia County, New York, no source, 1878, page 180, (photocopy);
- File 26/ Review: Hudson of Today: Its History, Resources and Institutions, Illustrated, 1905;
- File 27/ Record Printing and Publishing, Anna Bradbury, 1968, handwritten facts About Hudson (photocopy);
- File 28/ A Retrospect of the Years, by William Wait, no date;
- File 29/Hudson postmasters and locations, 1793-1974;
- File 30/ Article: "The children's plague", Part 1 and 2, no source, no date (photocopy);
- File 31/ Article: "Hudson, New York- a city founded by Yankee whalers", Spring issue, State Bank of Albany "Signature", 1967;
- File 32/ Settlement of Hudson, N.Y. at Claverack Landing in 1783, no date;
- File 33/ Article: "Seafaring Start", Columbia Request, June 10,1985 (photocopy);
- File 34/ Article: "Emigration from Nantucket to Hudson, N.Y.", by Charles S. Clark, Pages 21-24, *Historic Nantucket*, April, 1968;
- File 35/ Review: Illustrated Hudson, NY, 1905 (very fragile). **Location** archiving room under the shelf;
- File 36/ Article: "The History of Hudson", Register Star, April 2nd, 1976

- (photocopy);
- File 37/ Article:" R reprint of 'Sketches of Hudson' be indexed; orders being accepted", no source (photocopy);
- File 38/ Research file about the Underground Railroad, produced by Joseph D'Onofrio, Hudson, NY, March 22nd, 2006 (photocopies);
- File 39/ Articles compilation: Celebrating 230 years in Print, 230th of Hudson, Henry Hudson, St Winifred's, Hudson Day Line ship;
- File 40/ Newspapers (original) Hudson, NY: *Columbia**Republican September 21, 1841; Hudson Daily Star, February 5, 1852;

 *Columbia County Family Journal, December 14, 1861; Souvenir Edition

 Hudson Register dedicated to 23D Separate Co., N.G.N.Y, June 1898;

 *Hudson Daily Star, June 30, 1930 (2 copies);

 *Hudson Gazette "Picturesque Columbia County", circa 1890; Article

 "The Shakers: inventive, industrious, gentle" July 7, 1975,

 *Register Star, July 3, 1976. Location: Box 1_002 (oversize box) very fragile documents

Historical Figures

- File 1/ Article: "Old soldiers trail leads to Broadway", *New York Times*, June 19, 1983 (photocopy);
- File 2/ Article: "Gen. Worth portrait given to museum", *Register Star*, 10/27/1981 (photocopy);
- File 3/ Article: "Texan traces life of General Worth", *Register Star*, Aug 20, 1981 (photocopy);
- File 4/ Article: "The man who didn't come to dinner", *Columbia Request*, Sept 30, 1985 (photocopy);
- File 5/Article: "Greeting Lincoln- in life and death", *Register Star*, July 31, 2010 (photocopy);
- File 6/ Article: "The ordeal of Captain Paddock", Part I, *Roe Jan Independent*, March 19, 1987;
- File 7/Article: "The ordeal of Captain Paddock of Hudson", Part II, *Roe Jan Independent*, March 26, 1987;
- File 8/Article: "The ordeal of Captain Paddock of Hudson", Part III, *Roe Jan Independent*, March 26, 1987;
- File 9/ Article: "Volunteers honor life of Hudson soldier in WWI", Register Star, November 10, 2016;
- File 10/ Information regarding Garrett Smith, nationally known abolitionist, Contains contents from Deed Book I- 1825, Deed Book IV-1835, Research conducted by Joe D'Onofrio;
- File 11/ Article: "Long battle to win overdue honor -WWI hero Henry Johnson",

Series: Museums

Museum of Firefighting

- File 1/ Leaflet: American Museum of Fire Fighting, c. 1970s (2 copies);
- File 2/ Article: "American Museum of Firefighting", York State Tradition, Fall 1965, Pages 13-20;
- File 3/ Article: "Fire was in his eyes", *New York Daily News*, December 8, 1987 (photocopy);
- File 4/ Article: "Duty, though in peril", *The Paper* (?), April 4- May 1, 1985 (photocopy);
- File 5/ Article: "Chasing old fire engines along the Hudson", *News Day*, Oct. 15, 1978 (photocopy);
- File 6/ Article: "Firematic fans blaze trail to Hudson's American Museum of Fire Fighting", *The Courier*, May 2, 1985 (photocopy);
- File 7/ Article: "Dalzell's 'nuts and bolts' knowledge got him on board at Firemen's museum", *Register Star*, July 2, 1989 (photocopy);
- File 8/ Article: "Firefighters have long ...", *Register Star*, July 7, 1991 (photocopy);
- File 9/ Article: "FASNY Museum presents 'Horsing Around' June 6", *Register Star*, June 3, 2015;
- File 10/ Article:" FASNY Museum's Dalmatian Day celebrates 10th anniversary, *Register Star*, October 11, 2016;
- File 11/ Article:" Colleagues honor beloved dispatcher", *Register Star*, December 3-4, 2016

Firefighting- Miscellaneous

- File 1/ Article: "City studies retirement plan for firefighters", *Register Star*, July 1, 2015;
- File 2/ Article" 9/11- linked fireboat greets Hudson family", Register Star, October 21, 2015;
- File 3/ Article: "Ex-firefighter gets prison time", Register Star, January 7-8, 2017;
- File 4/ Article:" Fire-ravaged warehouse demolished", *Register Star*, January 2017

Series: Military

23rd Separate Company (The Cowles Guard)

- File 1/ Book: <u>Constitution and By-Laws of the Cowles Guard, 23rd Separate Company Infantry, c.</u> 1870s, very fragile;
- File 2/ Handwritten note regarding David Smith Cowles;
- File 3/ Article: "The Hudson Company: Roster of Captain Payne's Command", no source, no date (photocopy);

WWII

- File 1/ Ration book: war Ration Book No. 3, Garrett F. Mulvaney, contains Stamps;
- File 2/ Article: Legal Notices, "City of Hudson, New York, (coupon) bonds, notice of bond sale", *Daily Star*, 2/24/36

Veterans – Miscellaneous

File 1/ Articles compilation

Series: Historic Buildings

Historic Homes

- File 1/ Article: "Antique importers buy Presbyterian manse", *Register Star*, Dec. 7, 1984 (photocopy);
- File 2/ Article: "Paddock family brought first prefabricated house to city", *Register Star*, July 9, 1964 (2 copies) (photocopy);
- File 3/ DAR Chapter House information, no source, no date, (2 copies);
- File 4/ Article: "The cute little house with the fence around it", 735 Warren Street, [William Graves], [c. 1949] (photocopy);
- File 5/Article: "Birthplace of General Worth", [by William Graves], [c.1949] (photocopy);
- File 6/ Article: "John Eagan house sold to New York City pair", Register Star, Aug 9, 1984 (photocopy);
- File 7/ Article: "Simpsonville", Chatham Courier, Oct.18, 1962 (photocopy);
- File 8/ Article: "The house on 239 Warren St.", by Bruce E. Hall, [*Old House Living*], September/October 1991 (2 copies);
- File 9/ Esselstyn House, 5 Willard Pl., Researched by James Ryan, 1994;
- File 10/ Traver House, 8 Willard Pl., Researched by James Ryan, July 1, 1993;
- File 11/ Article: "Adams town house work described", *Register Star*, no date (photocopy);
- File 12/ Longley House, 461 East Allen St., Researched by James Ryan, September 15, 1992;
- File 13/ Article: "Forgotten Hudson City adjunct boasts residence with unique Chinese-Gothic architecture", [Register Star], no date (photocopy);
- File 14/ Article: "Hudson City complex boasts residence with uniquely rare Chinese design", *Chatham Courier*, no date (photocopy);

- File 15/39 West Court, James Ryan, no date;
- File 16/ Article: "Love at first sight: poet had farmhouse in mind before he met Greek Revival", [Register Star]. June 16, 1991 (photocopy);
- File 17/ Article: "Death of a gallant soldier and birth of a bustling city link Fort Worth and N.Y. County in double celebration", *Fort Worth Star*, July 19, 1936 (photocopy);
- File 18/ Article: "Secluded Setting", *Albany Times Union*, Sept. 22, 1991 (photocopy);
- File 19/ Article: "Rutherford House: the story of a rebirth", *The Paper*, October 11-November 7, 1984 (photocopy);
- File 20/ Article: "Homes built by Nantucket folk still stand here", *Hudson Star*, 5/13/46 (photocopy);
- File 21/ Article: "Summer slice of city life up on the Hudson", *NY Times*, July 20, 1989 (photocopy);
- File 22/ Article: "McKinstry House: a prominent home for a prominent family", *Columbia County History and Heritage*, Fall 2012 (photocopy);
- File 23/ Article: "Hudson, NY: an historic treasure", *The Paper*, June 2- July 6, 1988 (photocopy);
- File 24/ Article: ["The house on 239 Warren St."], original copy, includes correspondence with Susan La Rosa regarding article, October 17. 1990;
- File 25/ Article: "A Hudson Valley classic burnished by time", no source, no date;
- File 26/ Article: "Touring Hudson's architectural showcase", The Courier, June 21, 1984 (photocopy);
- File 27/ Old Pointed Gothic House out Fairview, Oakdale and Arthur Farrand, July, 1, 2016 (2 copies);
- File 28/ Article: "Worth house restoration unveiled", *Register Star*, August 12, 2011;
- File 29/ Article: "A house Worth renovating", Register Star, 6/23/11;
- File 30/Article: "Interns getting hands-on brickwork", Register Star, may 28-29, 2011;
- File 31/ Leaflet: The Phase Restoration of The Dr. Oliver Bronson House, [c. 2015]

Historic Buildings

- File 1/A history of 400 State St (Hudson Almshouse, Lunatic Asylum, Library), no source, no date, 5 pages;
- File 2/ City of Hudson-History, 400 State St Building, no source, no date, 2 pages (2 copies);
- File 3/ Article: "The federal home of the Hudson Area Library", no source, no date, 2 pages (2 copies) (photocopy);
- File 4/Article: "Library One of Many Organizations in Historic Building", by Michael V. Farley, April 17, 1985 (original draft);
- File 5/Article: "Library has been asylum, orphanage, *Register Star*, May 17, 1985 (2 copies);

- File 6/ Leaflet: The Federal Home of the Hudson Area Library, no date;
- File 7/400 State St. no author, no source, no date, 1 page;
- File 8/ Hudson Area Association Library-Building, no source, no date, (2 copies);
- File 9/Article: "Hudson Y building began as a school for girls", *Register Star*, 2/28/75 (photocopy);
- File 10/ Article: "Courthouse Fire", *Columbia Request*, June 24, 1985 (photocopy);
- File 11/ Article: "The City Hall", no source, no date (photocopy);
- File 12/Article: "Stories of old Hudson buildings", no source, May 6, 1949, By William H. Graves (photocopy);
- File 13/ Article: "Hudson's railroad station still provides vital link", *Register Star*, August 19, 1990 (photocopy);
- File 14/ Article: "Henry Harrison: master of the gothic revival", *Newsletter*, Preservation League of New York State, November-December, 1982;
- File 15/ The Hudson Armory: National Register of Historic Places nomination, Historic Preservation Blog, posted March 25, 2012;
- File 17/ Article: "Historic Hudson landmark building endangered", *Columbia County History & Heritage*, Summer 2004 (photocopy)
- File 18/ Empire Knitting Mill, 561 Washington Street, no source, no date;
- File 19/ Article: "Hotel's 160- year span had plush, seedy eras", *Knickerbocker News*, Nov. 1, 1969 (2 copies) (photocopy);
- File 20/ Article: "General Worth's last stand in the Battle of Hudson", Knickerbocker News, 11/1/69 (2 copies) (photocopy);
- File 21/ Article: "Hudson Bicentennial Notes, Hudson's Other Stone House", HVF Hudson City of Historic Buildings, undated;
- File 22/ Select Views of Hudson, Hudson, NY, no source, undated (3 copies);
- File 23/ Rededication ceremony of the Columbia County Department of Social Services (formerly the Sixth Street School), Hudson, NY, October 3th 1986 (2 copies);
- File 24/ Article: "Social Services building rededicated", Register Star, 1986;
- File 25/ Photograph: Columbia County Department of Social Services (formerly the 6th Street School), Hudson, NY, September 1986;
- File 26/ Articles compilation: Opera House, Stair Galleries, 330 Warren St...

Historic Buildings- Hudson-Athens Lighthouse

- File 1/ Postcard: Image of Brunner family 1930, Emily Brunner 2010, 2010;
- File 2/ Postcard: Image of Hudson-Athens lighthouse, 2012;
- File 3/ Tour information Cards (2 copies);
- File 4/ Article: "Lighthouse wedding- then and now", Register Star, 5/27/11;
- File 5/ Brief history of lighthouse, no source, no date

Sub-Group III: Business and Industry

Series: Banks

Hudson City Savings Institution

- File 1/ Booklet: Financial Real Estate Loan Calculator, 1986;
- File 2/ Pamphlet: Settlement Costs: A HUD Guide- Revised Edition, a homebuyer's guide, August 1988;
- File 3/ Brochure: Full Service at Your Service, no date (2 copies);
- File 4/ Leaflet: Statement, January 1st, 1905;
- File 5/ Program: 100th Anniversary, October 7, 1950;
- File 6/ Booklet: <u>Bridging Two Centuries</u>, 1850-1950, compiled by S. Mitchell Rainey (2 copies);
- File 7/ Book: Fiftieth Anniversary of the Hudson City Savings Institution, 1900;
- File 8/ Booklet: Looking Ahead in Columbia County, no date;
- File 9/ Article: "Trouble comes slowly in a rural bank", NY Times, 10/20/74;
- File 10/ Calendar: Hudson River Bank and trust Company celebrating 150 Years, 2000 (2 copies);
- File 11: Distance map, in plastic sleeve, no date

The Farmers National Bank

- File 1/ Booklet: By-Laws of The Farmers National Bank of Hudson, 1928;
- File 2/ Book: Seventy-fifth Anniversary of the Farmers National Bank, 1839-1914 (2 copies)

Miscellaneous Banks

- File 1/ Book: Articles of association, authority for conversion, organization certificate, certificates of authority, and by-laws of national Hudson River Bank of Hudson, New York, 1878;
- File 2/ Booklet: The First Quarter of a Century, 1911-1936, Hudson Savings and Loan Association, 1936;
- File 3/ Book: Hudson River Trust Company check book, Hudson, NY, 1937-1946. **Location**: cabinet plan drawer 4

Series: Manufacture and Industry

Manufacture and Industry

- File 1/ Leaflet: Some Facts About Hudson New York: We Want Industries, 1909;
- File 2/ Lists of corporations and business in Hudson, no date;
- File 3/ List of industrial prospects to be assigned, no date;
- File 4/ List of industries, Hudson, N.Y., no date:
- File 5/ Hudson's Waterfront and Industrial Past (outline), 2015;
- File 6/ Article: "You almost can't miss using L&B products", *Register Star*, August 13, 1989 (photocopy);
- File 7/ Article: "Rural supplies nation with its vaporizers", Register Star, June

- 25, 1989 (photocopy);
- File 8/ Article: "Railroad ropes- made only in Hudson", Chatham Courier, 4/7/83 (photocopy);
- File 9/ Article: "81 boom year for city industry", *Register Star*, 1/28/82 (photocopy);
- File 10/ Early Hudson Industries, Columbia Greene Community College, March 5- April 5, 1974;
- File 11/ Article: "Early Industry", no source, no date;
- File 12/ Article: "The fire engine in prints", Antiques, July 1945;
- File 13/ Article: "Economic slowdown hits home", Register Star, 9/24/01

Evans Ale Brewery

- File 1/ Article: "The Evans Ale Brewery", *Old Bottle Magazine*, October 1982 (2 copies);
- File 2/ Article: "Microbrewery to return, on the waterfront, with a restaurant", *Register Star*, October 5, 2001;
- File 3/ Article: "The history of the Evans family brewery", *Columbia County History & Heritage*, Summer 2007 (photocopy);
- File 4/ Article: "Hudson's Evans ale renown", Register Star, Sept 5, 1981 (photocopy);
- File 5/ Article: "Columbia County's industrial past Part 1, the Evans Brewery", *The Columbian Repository*, Winter 1987

Gifford-Wood Co.

- File 1/ Article: "Gifford-Wood, at 150, developing new lines", *Register Star*, 1/29/1970 (photocopy);
- File 2/ Bulletin: Ice Tools, No. 480, 1948;
- File 3/ Bulletin: Ice Tools, No. 482, 1953;
- File 4/ Bulletin: Coal Handling Equipment, No. 300, 1949;
- File 5/ Bulletin: Ice Cuber, No. 465, no date;
- File 6/ Leaflet: Gifford-Wood Quality Ice Tools, no date;
- File 7/ Article: "Gifford-Wood celebrating its 150th Anniversary", *Register Star*, [April, 1, 1964] (photocopy);
- File 8/ Photograph: Machine Shop, Hudson, NY, October 10, 1957

V&O Press Company, Inc.

File 1/ Article: "V&O servicing many industries", *Register Star*, 1/29/1974 (photocopy)

File 2/Bulletin: V&O Presses, no date

- File 1/ Article: "McGuire on McGuire products", *Register Star*, [1]/31/74 (photocopy);
- File 2/ W.B. McGuire Co., Inc information sheet, no source, no date;
- File 3/ Booklet: McGuire Ice Handling Tools & Equipment, no date

Cement Industry

- File 1/ Booklet: A Trip Through the Lone Star Cement Mill at Hudson New York, No date;
- File 2/ Article: "Universal Atlas cement nearing 60th birthday", *Register Star*, 1/29/1970 (photocopy);
- File 3/ Article: "Former mayor says city squanders SLC power", *Register Star*, 09/11/2001

Whaling Industry

- File 1/ Report of the Committee to whom were referred, on the 17th ultimo, and 8th instant, of sundry merchants, of the city and state of New York, and of sundry merchants & ship owners of the City of Hudson, in the said State of New York, 12th March, 1804;
- File 2/ Article: "Columbia County's industrial past- Part III, The Hudson whaling Industry", *The Columbian Repository*, Summer 1987 (2 copies);
- File 3/ List of Hudson whaling voyages, no date (2 copies);
- File 4/ Settlement of Hudson, N.Y. at Claverack Landing in 1783, no date (2 copies);
- File 5/ Article: "Shipping more important", Register Star, 9/11/84;
- File 6/ Article: "The sealers of Hudson", *Columbia Request*, March 1986, (2 copies) (photocopy);
- File 7/ Article: "Whaling- Part 1", *Columbia Request*, April 15, 1985 (photocopy);
- File 8/ Article: "Whaling- Part 2", *Columbia Request*, April 22, 1985 (photocopy);
- File 9/ Article: "A landlubber's guide to whales and whaling", no source, May 16, 1985 (photocopy);
- File 10/ Article: "The Hudson River whalers", [Quarterly Publication of American bureau of Shipping], [November, 1976];
- File 11/ Article: "Hudson whalers", The Catskills, Spring 1973;
- File 12/ Article: "Hudson was major whaling center", *Times Union*, Feb 8, 1976 (photocopy);
- File 13/ Report of the U.S. Commission on Fish & Fisheries, 1878 (photocopy) (2 copies);
- File 14/ Hudson synopses of importation by ports, 1804-77 (2 copies) (photocopy);
- File 15/ Article: "Whaling", *Columbia Request*, August 11- September 29, 1986 (photocopy);
- File 16/ Article: "Whaling", Part 1-13, no source, no date (photocopy);

File 17/Article: "Scrimshaw", Part 1, no source, no date (photocopy); File 18/ Article: "Thar she blows!", Part 1-3, *The Independent*, June 11, 18, 25, 1987 (photocopy)

Brick Industry

File 1/ Hudson River & New England Brick Collection and identifier, Atlas Brick Co., Bartlett Brick Co, Hudson Pressed Brick Co., printed 2015; File 2/ List: Van Der Poel's Hudson River Brick Collection, no date

Bottle Industry

File 1/ Booklet: W. H. Parker, Bottler Hudson City, NY, researched by J. A. Craig, December 20, 2012

Box 3

Sub-Group III: Business and Industry (Cont'd)

Series: Local Business

Local Business

- File 1/ Booklet: In acct. with the Leader Dept. Store, A Finkelstein Prop., 339 Warren Street, Hudson, NY, no date;
- File 2/ Bookmark: Venture Book Shoppe, 520 Warren St., [1976];
- File 3/ Article: "Farmers' market to open", Register Star, June 9, 2000;
- File 4/ Envelope: Johnny's ideal Printing, 352 Warren St., no date;
- File 5/ Invitation: Opening of Hudson House Antiques, October 8, 1999;
- File 6/ Catalog: Key City Wine & Liquor Discount, 703 Warren St, 1979;
- File 7/ Letterhead: Wardle Bros. Prescription Pharmacists, 1-3 Warren St., No date;
- File 8/ Article: "Neefus family brings special touch to photos", *Columbia Request*, November 12, 1984 (photocopy);
- File 9/ Article: "Bachman's anger at his boss started Marsh's Dept. Store, *Register Star*, October 21, 1975 (photocopy);
- File 10/ Article: Sam's- a personal touch supermarket", *Columbia Request*, Dec. 11, 1986 (photocopy);
- File 11/ Article: "Register Star adds pagination system", *Register Star*, no date (photocopy);
- File 12/ The English Antiques Centre, Courthouse Sq. (Union and South Fourth Streets, no date;
- File 13/Article: "Shallo Galluscio to buy Proprietors Hall", *Independent*, July 26, 1999;
- File 14/ Article: "Historic, yes, but not a museum", *Register Star*, no date, Rogerson's Hardware, 615 Warren St.;
- File 15/Article: "Farmer's market expands", Register Star, Sept 14,2001;
- File 16/ Stoddard Corner, 757 Columbia St., no date;
- File 17/ Article: "Second show to celebrate fifth anniversary; event planned

- For Oct. 20", Register Star, October 7, 2001;
- File 18/ Article: "Bakery to operate in former car rental building", *Register Star*, undated;
- File 21/ Article:" lawyers argue cases in Ginsberg's lawsuits, *Register Star*, April 2, 2015;
- File 19/ Article: "Habitat ReStore salutes its volunteers", *Register Star*, April 24, 2015;
- File 20/ Article: "Earth Food, a Warren St. staple, closing Monday", *Register Star*, October 17-18, 2015;
- File 22/ Article:" State denies \$516K Ginsberg's grant", *Register Star*, January 14, 2016;
- File 23/ Article: "Hudson Farmers Market makes its 2016 debut", *Register Star* March 5, 2016;
- File 24/ Article:" Burger lovers rejoice", Register Star, November 1, 2017;
- File 25/ Articles compilation: Coarc, Etsy, Galvan...

Hotels

- File 1/ General Worth Hotel, wine list with menu insert, March 9, [1962];
- File 2/ General Worth Hotel, menu, October 13, 1869 (2 copies) (1 original, 1 photocopy);
- File 3/ Business Card: New Curtiss, c 1908;
- File 4/ Business Card: City Hotel, c. 1880s-1920s;
- File 5/ Fact sheet on the General Worth Hotel, 9/8/69;
- File 6/ Written information on St. Charles Hotel, no date;
- File 7/ Program: Testimonial dinner at General Worth Hotel, Hudson, NY, 1955;
- File 8/ Photograph: Columbia County Women's Democratic club dinner at General Worth Hotel, with guest speaker, Ms Eleanor Roosevelt, Hudson, NY, 03/22/1959;
- File 9/ Article:" State approves Hudson hotel tax", Register Star, November 30, 2016;
- File 10/ Article: "Wick is OK with the new hotel tax", *Register Star*, December 3-4, 2016

Journeymen Cordwainers (shoemakers)

- File1/ Trial of Journeymen Shoemakers of the City of Hudson, Court of Court of General Sessions, June 28, 1836 (photocopy);
- File 2/ Article: "Trial of the Hudson shoemakers", *The Albany Argus*, July 8, [1836] (photocopy);
- File 3/ People V. Fisher: The Shoemakers' Strike of 1833, by Stephen Mayer, (photocopy);
- File 4/ Article: "How eight poor shoemakers of Hudson, N.Y. won Union Labor's first victory 105 years ago", no source, no date (2 copies) (photocopy)

Police Benevolent Association

File 1/Booklet: Youth Activities, 1978

Series: Trade and Commerce

Trade and Commerce

File 1/Article: "Local shipping", Request, May 6, 1985 (photocopy);

File 2/ Article: "From the beginning, commerce was the foundation of Hudson", *Register Star*, August 19, 1985 (photocopy);

File 3/ Advertisement(?): Packet Despatch Line, no source, no date (photocopy)

Sub-Group IV: Infrastructure

Series: Infrastructure

Water Supply

- File 1/Booklet: The Municipal Water Supply of Hudson, N.Y., April 4, 1900;
- File 2/ Booklet: The New Forge Water Supply: Report of the Special Commission of Public Works, 1907 (2 copies);
- File 3/ Article: "City testing new water treatment system", *Register Star*, Sept. 14, 2001;
- File 4/ Article: "Water supply is adequate for population here up to 24,000", *Hudson Evening Register*, Aug. 11, 1926 (photocopy);
- File 5/ Article: no title, *Request*, Dec. 8, 16, 1985 (photocopy);
- File 6/ Article: "City gives water clean bill of health", *Register Star*, March 25, 2016

Series: Transportation

Transportation

- File 1/Booklet: A Memorial of the Mary Powell:1862-1918, 1921;
- File 2/ Article: "Unique contributions to transportation", *Request*, Nov. 17, 24, 1986 (photocopy);
- File 3/Article: "Transportation innovations, Part 2", [Request], no date (photocopy);
- File 4/ Article: "Hudson's railroad station provides vital link", *Register Star*, August 18, 1990 (photocopy);
- File 5/ Article: "Station ranked third in State", Register Star, November 5, 2015;
- File 6/ Article: "Amtrak station 3rd busiest in N.Y", Register Star, undated

Bus Services

- File 1/ Hudson Mini Bus Map and Schedule (revised), no date (2 copies);
- File 2/ Hendrick Hudson Bus Lines Time Table, February 5, 1990 (2 copies)

Bridges

- File 1/ Article: "State closes Ferry Street Bridge", Register Star, 05/19/15;
- File 2/ Article: "Ferry Street Bridge barricaded', Register Star, 06/05/15;
- File 3/ Article: "Mayor calls for bipartisan bridge support", *Register Star*, August 29-30, 2015;
- File 4/ Article: "Consultant, design next for bridge", *Register Star*, January 27, 2017;
- File 5/ Article: Engineers put bridge price at \$1.8M"

Sub-Group V: Government

Series: Departments

Department of Youth

- File 1/ Article: "Hudson youth hoops wins Taconic Hills tourney", *Register Star*, 3/20/15;
- File 2/ Pamphlet: Hudson Department of Youth Activities Bulletin, c.1990s (2 copies)

Police Department

- File 1/ Article: Kramer's Corner, [Register Star], no date;
- File 2/ Article: "Police/court bids come in \$1.5 M too high", *Register Star*, April 14, 2015;
- File 3/ Article: State: City needs police/ court plan by June 1", *Register Star*, April 29, 2015;
- File 4/ Article:" City opens police/court building bids", Register Star,

- January 30-31, 2016;
- File 5/ Article: "Hudson police look to join Twin County SWAT team", *Register Star*, April 8, 2015;
- File 6/ Article: "Marchers protest shared SWAT team", Register Star, April 15, 2015;
- File 7/ Article: "Council approves shared SWAT team", Register Star, April 22, 2015;
- File 8/ Article:" Citing high level of training, police chief defends SWAT", Register Star, April 28, 2015

Series: Local Governance

Common Council of the City of Hudson

- File 1/ Article: "Accepting highest bid called irresponsible", *Register Star*, 1/29/99;
- File 2/ Booklet: The Ordinances of the Common Council of the city of Hudson, 1842. **Location**: plan cabinet drawer 2;
- File 3/ Booklet: City Charter and Ordinances of the City of Hudson, 1859, **Location**: plan cabinet drawer 2;
- File 4/ Booklet: Hudson City Charter, 1854. Location: plan cabinet drawer 2;
- File 5/ Article: "Common Council urges tolerance through newly passed Resolution", *Register Star*, Sept. 19, 2001;
- File 6/ Article: "Dems keep hold on city offices", [Register Star], no date;
- File 7/ Folio: "An Act to revise the Charter of the City of Hudson", State of New York, May 9, 1921. **Location**: plan cabinet drawer 2;
- File 8/ Booklet: "City Charter and City Ordinances of the City of Hudson, New York", Hudson, NY, 1929. **Location**: plan cabinet drawer 2;
- File 9/ Article: "Council resolution would pay architect to trim Police/Court center cost", *Register Star*, August 12, 2015;
- File 10/ Article: "Council mulls \$100K for senior center", *Register Star*, August 13, 2015;
- File 11/ Article: "Hudson police want another camera", *Register Star*, November 3, 2015;
- File 12/ Article: "Second Street camera set to be installed", *Register Star*, undated;
- File 13/ Article: "Council Oks \$2.8M for new police/court bldg.", *Register Star*, March 8, 2016;
- File 14/ Article:" Council amendment defeated", Register Star, October 20, 2016;
- File 15/ Articles compilation: parking permit law, lodging tax plan, new Police

Court...

Budget

- File 1/ Article: "City hears offer from grant gurus", *The Independent*, June 10, 2005;
- File 2/ Article:" Public gets chance to sound off on 1 percent tax hike tonight", *Register Star*, November 18, 2015;
- File 3/ Article: "Taxes up 1.8% in proposed Hudson budget", *Register Star*, November 22, 2016;
- File 4/ Article:" Website to have issue reporting system", *Register Star*, April 23, 2016

City Officials

- File 1/ Article: "Cranna back on bench", Register Star, no date;
- File 2/ Business Card: Ellen Thurston, Alderman Third Ward, no date;
- File 3/ Article: "Mayor holds State of the City talk", *Register Star*, May 18, 2016;

Elections

- File 1: The Spotlight, Aime Bergeron for Mayor, c. 1950s (photocopy);
- File 2/ Voting Machine, 5th Ward, *Hudson Daily Star*, Oct. 27, 1949 (photocopy);
- File 3/ Article:" Weighted vote challenged again", *Register Star*, September 8, 2016;
- File 4/ Article: "Voters to change wards with boundary fixes", *Register Star*, undated;
- File 5/ Article: "Mayor: ACA repeal will spark chaos", Register Star, January 17, 2017;
- File 6 / Articles compilation: Mayoral candidates

Columbia County Courthouse

- File 1/ Dedication and Reopening of The Columbia County Courthouse Resolution board of Supervisors, Hudson, NY, 11/12/2014;
- File 2/ Program: Dedication and Reopening of the Columbia County Courthouse, Hudson, NY, 11/14/2014

Sub-Group VI: Arts and Entertainment

Series: Artists

Artists

File 1/ Leonard Wise

Sanford Robinson Gifford

- File 1/Article: "Sanford R. Gifford in Europe: a sketchbook of 1868", *The American Art Journal*, November 1977;
- File 2/ Article: "Hudson River...", *N.Y. Metropolitan Museum of Art Bulletin*, 4/48 (photocopy);
- File 3/ Article: "Albany exhibit of Sanford Gifford paintings reveals Artist's poetic, dramatic depression", *Chatham Courier*, 1/21/71 (photocopy);
- File 4/ Article: "Sanford Gifford's Columbia County sketches recall early beauty Of Hudson Valley", *Chatham Courier*, 1/28/71 (photocopy);
- File 5/ List of sources found used in article on "Hudson Forgotten Painter's-Sanford Robinson Gifford (1823-1880)", by Charles Schram (2 copies); Article: "Sanford Gifford", no source, June 17, 1985

Francis William Edmonds

File 1/ Article: "Francis William Edmonds: Mammon and Art", *The American Art Journal*, *no* date

Series: Visual Arts

Decorative Arts

- File 1/ Article: "Regina Lace", no source, no date;
- File 2/ Article: "Stitches in time: Embroidery piece linked to Hudson", *Register Star*, July 9, 1989 (photocopy)

Galleries

- File 1/ Article: "Special room is set aside for Schneuer's work", *Register Star*, 6/24/2005;
- File 2/ Article: "Three art openings on Warren Street", Register Star, 8/21/2007

Cinema & Film

- File 1/ Article: no title, incomplete article, regarding "Odds Against Tomorrow", *Register Star*, no date (copy);
- File 2/ Article: "October marks 25th anniversary for HAVE Inc.", *Register Star*, 10/7/01;
- File 3/ Article: "Stars stalked Hudson's city streets during the filming of 'Ironweed'", *Register Star*, 12/31/87

Series: Performing Arts

Circus

File 1/ Article: Buffalo Bill Cody, *Columbia Request*, March 31- April 7, 1986 (photocopy)

Theater- The Playhouse

- File 1/ Origin of the "Playhouse", by M. Hills, 1981 (2 copies);
- File 2/ Article: "Gene Davis: keeping the beat for 55 years", *Register Star*, January 8, 1976 (photocopy);
- File 3/ List of events at the Playhouse in 1920s, 4 pages;
- File 4/ Article: "Inferno at landmark local theater remembered more than 50 years later", *Register Star*, March 3, 1989 (2 copies) (photocopy);
- File 5/ "Back to God's Country", Feb 4th, 5th, no year (photocopy);
- File 6/ Scrapbook: "Hudson Playhouse, Ex Libris W.E Kline", Hudson, NY, 1920-1921 (fragile, need be scan) **Location**: archiving room box under under the shelf:
- File 7/ Scrapbook: "Hudson Playhouse", Hudson, NY, circa. 1917-1920, (very fragile). **Location**: archiving room box under the shelf

Theater- The Playhouse- Programs

- File 1/ Program: Second Annual Dance Recital, June 16, 1920;
- File 2/ Program: The Legion Black and White Revue, 1925;
- File 3/ Program: Second Annual Vaudeville and Motion Picture Show, November 13, 1922;
- File 4/ Program: The Legion Black and White Minstrel Revue of 1926, May 25 and May 26;
- File 5/ Program: Everywoman, March 25th, 1912 (2 copies);
- File 6/ Program: "Fine Feathers.", September 11, 1913;
- File 7/ Program: "Excuse Me", April 8, no date;
- File 8/Program: "The Co-Respondent", May 31, 1913;
- File 9/ Program: "The Rose Maid", May 29, 1913;
- File 10/ Program: "The Love Tales of Hoffman", March 10, 1913;
- File 11/ Program: "How to Live 100 Years", March 13, 1913;
- File 12/ Program: "The Merchant of Venice", March 31, 1913;
- File 13/ Program: "The Girl of My Dreams", April 7, 1913;
- File 14/ Program: "Too Many Cooks", Jan. 30, 1914;
- File 15/ Program: "Sousa and his Band", Oct. 16, 1913;
- File 16/ Program: "The Chocolate Soldier", April 22, no date;
- File 17/ Program: "The Doll Girl", April 13, 1914;
- File 18/ Program: "When Love is Young", Oct. 6, 1913;
- File 19/ Program: "The Fortune Hunter", April 12, 1913;
- File 20/ Program: "Madame Sherry", April 13, no date;
- File 21/ Program: "The Firefly", Sept. 23, 1913;
- File 22/ Program: Lew Dockstader, March 27, 1912;

```
File 23/ Program: "Within the Law", January 8, 1913;
```

- File 24/ Program: "Dressler's Players", February 21, 1913;
- File 25/ Program: "Value Received", March 4, 1913;
- File 26/ Program: "Everywoman", December 5, no date;
- File 27/ Program: "Egypt", September 18, no date;
- File 28/ Program: "Carnival", December 10, no date;
- File 29/ Program: "Jim's Marriage", February 20, 1914;
- File 30/ Program: "The Taming of the Shrew", February 28, 1914;
- File 31/ Program: "She Stoops to Conquer", March 7, 1914;
- File 32/ Program: "Mrs. Bumpstead-Leigh", March 13, 1914;
- File 33/Program: "Old Reliable", Jan. 7, 1914;
- File 34/ Program: "A Double Deceiver", October 31, 1913;
- File 35/ Program: "Rob Roy", Oct. 23, 1913;
- File 36/ Program: "Naughty Marietta", April 24, no date;
- File 37/ Program: "The Real Thing", May 23, 1913;
- File 38/ Program: "Within the Law", May 3, 1913;
- File 39/ Program: "First Annual Elks' Minstrels", May 15, 16, 1913 (2 copies);
- File 40/ Program: "Second Annual Elks' Minstrels", May 5, 6, 1914 (2 copies);
- File 41/ Program: "Third Annual Elks' Minstrels", May 4, 5, 1915;
- File 42/ Program: "Fourth Annual Elks' Minstrels", May 1, 2, 1916

Theater- Hendrick Hudson Players

- File 1/ Scrapbook: 1920s-1930s, Mr. and Mrs. [Cecil] S. Mapers;
- File 2/ Article: "Big entertainment on founder's night", no source, no date;
- File 3/ Article: "Plays and music much enjoyed on founders' night", no source, no date:
- File 4/ Article: "Hudson players in three plays", no source, April 8, 1933;
- File 5/ Article: "The whole town's talking" presented by local troupe", *Hudson Daily Star*, March 22, 1935;
- File 6/ Article: "Hendrick Hudson Players scored in "Applesauce", *Hudson Daily Star*, February 9, 1933;
- File 7/ Program: Three One-Act Plays, January 4, 1929;
- File 8/ Constitution of the Hendrick Hudson Players, no date;
- File 9/Program: Three One-Act Plays, April 7, 1933;
- File 10/Article: "Comedy Presented by the Hendrick Hudson Players Last Night", "Register", February 9 (No year given, possibly 1933)

Box 4

Sub-Group VI: Arts and Entertainment (cont'd)

Series: Performing Arts (cont'd)

Theater- Hendrick Hudson Players- Meeting Minutes

- File 1/ Meeting Minutes, 1932;
- File 2/ Meeting Minutes, 1940;
- File 3/ Undated Meeting Minutes, 3 pages

Theater- Hudson Opera House

- File 1/ Article: "South Bay surveyed, prehistory to present", [*Register Star*], March 5, 2001;
- File 2/ Article: "Grant approved toward HOH restoration", *Register Star*, Sept. 25, 2001;
- File 3/ Article: "Diamond Opera Theater to present 'La Serva Padrona'", *Register Star*, Sept. 26, 2007;
- File 4/ Raffle form and envelope, 2003;
- File 5/ Article: "Sculptor painter at artists' forum", *Register Star*, May 31, 2001;
- File 6: Article: "Seeing South Bay' drew 2,100 visitors", *Register Star*, May 31, 2001;
- File 7/ Flyer: Fidelity: a benefit for the Hudson Opera House, May 7, 2016;
- File 8/ Publication: Hudson Opera House News, July 1993 (2 copies);
- File 9/ Article: "...area of entertainment", *Register Star*, Aug. 23, 1992 (photocopy);
- File 10/ Article: "Hudson Opera House names seven new board members", *Independent*, Sept 16, 1993 (photocopy);
- File 11/ Madame Victoria S. Hoelskamp nee Morosini, March 4, *Register Star*, May 8, 1992 (photocopy);
- File 12/ Article: "Reviving an opera house", *Times Union*, Aug. 23, 1992 (photocopy);
- File 13/ Article: "Comic opera 'Don Pasquale' was staged at Opera House", no source, no date (photocopy);
- File 14/ Article: "Organizers look to Opera House to bridge many gaps", *Independent*, May 7, 1992 (photocopy);
- File 15/ Anti-Slavery Meeting, January 25, 1860, City Hall (Opera House) (photocopy);
- File 16/ Article:" Reading with David Tripp to be presented", Register Star, 02/19/06

Theater- Miscellaneous

- File 1/ Book: Comic Operetta, by Elizabeth T. Corbett, 1882;
- File 2/ Program: Grand Parade and Carnival of Opera, Elks Theater, Nov. 8, 9, 10, 12, 1906 (very fragile);
- File 3/ Article: "Hudson of days past was booming theater town", *Register Star*, December 4, 1989 (photocopy)

Music

- File 1/ Program: An Evening of Chamber Music, February 28, no year;
- File 2/ Item: "List of beautiful songs" by John T. Rutledge, no source, circa 1879. **Location**: cabinet plans drawer 2;

File 3/ Partition: "Lessons from the easy Bee-Hive by Pierre Latour, Hudson, NY circa 1874. **Location**: cabinet plans – drawer 2

Sub-Group VII: Community

Series: Development

Urban Renewal

- File 1/ Highlights of the Development Plan for the City of Hudson, August 1965 (2 copies);
- File 2/ Article: "Story of great and rapid transformation" and "Hudson and developer get along well," no source, Jan. 31, 1974 (photocopy);
- File 3/ Article: "Hudson's history architecture has big role in master plan", *Register Star*, Sept 27, 1965 (photocopy);
- File 4/ Article: "Changes to come in downtown Hudson", *Register Star*, July 31, 1973 (photocopy);
- File 5/ Correspondence: To Ray Ruge, Fran Burney, Tony Camisa, From Ed Rybczyk, Regarding Hudson Historic Study, May 17, 1972;
- File 6/ Correspondence: From John A. Hofmann, Regarding Hudson Urban Renewal Review Comments, May 11, 1972;
- File 7/ Correspondence: To Ed Rybczyk, from Ray [Ruge], 28 Jan., 1972;
- File 8/ Bio: Raymond A. Ruge, A.I.A., Architect;
- File 9/ Urban Renewal Area, Parcel 20-1, #1 Warren St, P.N.A. Building, March 1972;
- File 10/ Correspondence: To Ray Ruge, from J. Glenn Little F.R.A.I., September 22, 1971;
- File 11/ Article: "Putting history to work Hudson", no source, February 18, 1975 (photocopy);
- File 12/ Article: "Signs of yesteryear emerge on Warren St.", *Register Star*, February 10, 1976 (photocopy);
- File 13/ Comments About Historic Preservation Through Urban Renewal, no date;
- File 14/ Historic Design Study, Proposed Paint Colors;
- File 15/ Sketch of the proposed new Hudson High School, *Register Star*, February 19, 1968

Urban Renewal-Hudson Urban Renewal Agency

- File 1/ Booklet: People, Places Progress, First Annual Report, June 1970 (2 copies);
- File 2/ Article: "Façade easement: Hudson Urban Renewal Agency takes new Approach to historic renewal", New York State Planning News, no date;
- File 3/ Article: "HUD delivers good news for three city projects", no source, 9/04 (photocopy);
- File 4/ Booklet: Hudson Urban Renewal: A Commitment to Progress, Second Annual Report, April, 1972 (2 copies);

Industrial Development

- File 1/ Booklet: Hudson New York. The Key City of the Hudson Valley City and the Logical Inland Port of the Eastern States., c.1920;
- File 2/ Map: The Hudson Basin, The Head of Navigation, no date;
- File 3/ Map: Landward Coastal Boundary/ Participation Survey Preliminary Results, 2006;
- File 4/ An Overview of NYS Coastal Zone Management Policies, no date;
- File 5/ Booklet: This is Hudson, no date (2 copies);
- File 6/ Article: "Backing \$20M for farmland protection", *Register Star*, March 3, 2015

Industrial Development- L&B Contract Industries, Inc.

File 1/Appraisal Report, Submitted to Michael Dranichak, Submitted by Anthony R. Concra, November 29. 1999

Industrial Development-Foster Refrigeration Site

- File 1/ Proposed Remedial Action Plan, March 2007;
- File 2/ Citizen Participation Plan, February 5, 2007

Urban Development

- File 1/ Article: "End of an era in Hudson?", *Hudson Valley Magazine*, May 2011;
- File 2/ Article: "Hudson's riverfront reflects its early settlers", *Time Union*, February 20, 1994;
- File 3/ Article: "HUD delivers good news for three city projects", *Register Star*, 9/15/04;
- File 4/ Article: "Developer of proposed Fourth Street hotel eager to move Forward", *Register Star*, 10/13/2005;
- File 5/ Article: "Kudos to mayor for securing HUD funds", *Register Star*, 09/17/04;
- File 6/ Article: "Hudson working way out of valley", *New York Daily News*, December 8, 1987 (photocopy);
- File 7/ Article: "Housing on the rise in Hudson", *New York Daily News*, December 8, 1987 (photocopy);
- File 8/ Article: "Senior annex bids bigger than budget", *Register Star*, Oct. 20-21, 2012;
- File 9/Article: "City bids for River Institute", Register Star, 9/28/01;
- File 10/ Article:" Torrey gives credit where due for waterfront revitalization", Hudson Valley Newspapers, October 1, 2001;
- File 11/ Final Environmental Impact Statement Octane petroleum recovery and Finishing facility, City of Hudson, Volume I & II, U.S Department of Housing and Urban Development, 05/29/1984. **Location**: cabinet plans –

drawer 3.

- File 12/ Article:" HCDPA board taps Kremer for Oakdale park renovations", Register Star, 09/23/01;
- File 13/ "Old pointed Gothic House out Fairview", Oakdale and Arthur Farrand, Hudson, NY, 07/01/16;
- File 14/ Article: "One board Oks \$\$ for career room; will Bliss accept? *Register Star*, March 31, 2015;
- File 15/ Article: "Bliss board Oks career center, Register Star, May 15, 2015;
- File 16/ Folder including *Register Star* articles: Waterfront Hotel Plan- Pipeline Project- IDA- Road expansion-Stormwater project –Rossman Ave-Cutting trees City Conservation Plan

Box 5

Sub-Group VII: Community (cont'd)

Series: Development (cont'd)

Historic Preservation

- File 1/ The Secretary of the Interior's Standards for Rehabilitation and Guidelines for Rehabilitating Historic Buildings, Office of Archeology and Historic Preservation, February 1978 (2 copies) (photocopy);
- File 2/ Historic Preservation and the Tax Reform Act of 1976 (2 copies);
- File 3/ Article: "State, city to meet on district" and "Depot, armory, houses Also eyed as historic sites", *Register Star*, March 6, 1985 (photocopy);
- File 4/ Correspondence with review: To Mayor Yusko, regarding Rossman Avenue-Prospect Avenue Historic District, from State Historic Preservation Field Services Bureau, July 30, 1985

Historic Preservation-Simpsonville Improvement Area

- File 1/ Correspondence: To Mayor Cowell from Raymond Ruge, regarding Survey of Simpsonville Improvement Area, March 30, 1978;
- File 2/ Preliminary Project Review Checklist, 2/10/77;
- File 3/ Building-Structure Inventory Form, Simpsonville (2 copies);
- File 4/ Marketing Brochure: Structures Available for Rehabilitation (2 copies);
- File 5/ Market Brochure folder

Series: Organizations

Social Clubs

- File 1/ Program: 70th Anniversary Hudson Lodge No. 787, November 25, 1972 (Order of the Elks);
- File 2/ Program: 65th Anniversary Hudson Lodge No. 787, April 26, 1968 (Order of the Elks);
- File 3/ Program: 100th Anniversary Hudson Lodge No. 787, August 10, 2002 (Order of the Elks);
- File 4/ Program: Grand Opening Hudson Lodge 787, November 15, 1936 (2 copies);
- File 5/Article: "Time's up for boat club", Register Star, July 17, 2012;
- File 6/ Article:" Hudson Elks Lodge honors late members", *Register Star*, December 7, 2016

Social Clubs- Fortnightly Club

- File 1/ Annual Program: 1986-1987;
- File 2/ Annual Program: 1987-1988;
- File 3/ Annual Program: 1989-1990;
- File 4/ Annual Program: 1990-1991;
- File 5/ Annual Program: 1991-1992;
- File 6/ Annual Program: 1992-1993;
- File 7/ Annual Program: 1993-1994;
- File 8/ Annual Program: 1994-1995;
- File 9/ Annual Program: 1995-1996;
- File 10/ Annual Program: 1996-1997;
- File 11/ Annual Program: 1997-1998;
- File 12/ Annual Program: 1998-1999;
- File 13/ Annual Program: 1999-2000;
- File 14/ Annual Program: 2000-2001;
- File 15/ Annual Program: 2001-2002;
- The 13/7 minual Flogram. 2001 2002,
- File 16/ Annual Program: 2002-2003;
- File 17/ Annual Program: 2003-2004 (2 copies);
- File 18/ Annual Program: 2004-2005;
- File 19/ Annual Program: 2005-2006;
- File 20/ Annual Program: 2006-2007;
- File 21/ Annual Program: 2007-2008;
- File 22/ Annual Program: 2008-2009;
- File 23/ Annual Program: 2009-2010;
- File 24/ Annual Program: 2010-2011;
- File 25/ Annual Program: 2011-2012;
- File 26/ Annual Program: 2012-2013;
- E1 25/4 1P 2012 2014
- File 27/ Annual Program: 2013-2014;
- File 28/ Annual Program: 2014-2015;

- File 29/ Annual Program: 2015-2016;
- File 30/Constitution and By-Laws: 1988, 1997, 2004, 2011
- File 31/ "A Garland of Memories", 1888-1988. Cover dates 1888-2000 (2 copies);
- File 32/ "A Bouquet of Memories", 1888-2008 (2 copies);
- File 33/ Card: from Hudson First Reformed Church, no date;
- File 34/ Meeting Outline;
- File 35/ Guidelines for Committee Chairs;
- File 36/ Background Information;
- File 37/ Background Information written by Virginia W. Neefus;
- File 38/ Article: "Fortnightly heard talk about poise and personality", Hudson Daily Star, February 19, 1951 (photocopy)(2 copies);
- File 39/ Article: "Hudson Fortnightly Club born in 1888", *Register Star*, No date (photocopy)(2 copies);
- File 40/ Meeting notes, 3 pages;
- File 41/ Correspondence: To Members from Beverly MacMahon regarding membership issues, January 29, 2004;
- File 42/ Proposed changes in the Constitution and By-laws, 2004;
- File 43/ Correspondence: To Members from Anna Peck, regarding meetings, January 24, 2005;
- File 44/ Correspondence: To Doris from Beth, regarding Ampersand (&), April 2, 2005;
- File 45/ Program: A Celebration of the Life of Gladys Bohnsack, April 23, 2005;
- File 46/ Correspondence: To Members from Julia Philips, regarding meetings, October 25, 2005;
- File 47/ Article: "Fortnightly Club has meeting", [Register Star], no date;
- File 48/ Program ideas, no date;
- File 49/ Member list, 2006;
- File 50/ Correspondence; To Members from Beverly MacMahon, regarding meeting, January 24, 2006;
- File 51/ Program Contract: Suzanne Mettler, Feb. 10, 2006;
- File 52/ Program Contract: Dr. Norman Posner and Ellen Thurston, March 24, 2006;
- File 53/ Member list: 2006-2007;
- File 54/Member list: 2007-2008;
- File 55/ Correspondence: To Ms. Hogan from Jodie L. Moor, Hillsdale House at Columbia Golf 7 Country Club, regarding event, Oct. 14, 2006;
- File 56/ Cornucopia Catering at Columbia Golf and Country Club;
- File 57/ program Contract: no name, Nov. 17, 2006;
- File 58/ Correspondence: To Members from Doris Hogan, regarding meeting; Jan. 29, 2007;
- File 59/ Correspondence: To Doris Hogan from nominating committee, regarding 2007-08 officers, Feb. 17, 2007;
- File 60/ Correspondence: To Members from Doris Hogan regarding meeting, March 28, 2007;
- File 61/ Catering receipt, 5/24/07;

- File 62/ Catering, 2007;
- File 63/ Guidelines for Committee Chairs, 2008-2009;
- File 64/ Member List: 2009-2010;
- File 65/ Member list: 2010-2011;
- File 66/ Member List: 2011-2012;
- File 67/ Member List: 2012-2013;
- File 68/ Member List: 2015-2016;
- File 69/ Correspondence: To Members from Mary Ann Shook regarding ending Club, September 7, 2016;
- File 70/ Donations forms pages;
- File 71/ Member List: 2005

Educational Organizations

- File 1/ Leaflet: Cornell Cooperative Extension, Consumer Budget Counseling Program (2 copies);
- File 2/ Leaflet: Cornell Cooperative Extension, Helping you put knowledge to Work;
- File 3/ Article: "The Gotsch Papers: Exploring our Roots", C-GCC Calendar, 2016

Service Organizations

- File 1/ Article: "Officers installed", Register Star, July 30-31, 2011;
- File 2/ Award: Rotary Club Hudson, NY, Frank Rees, November 13, 1995;
- File 3/ Pamphlet: The Lion's whisper, January 25, 1962;
- File 4/ Program: Hudson Lion's Club, 50th Anniversary, November 2, 1991 (2 copies);
- File 5/ Booklet: The Rotary Club of Hudson, New York 1921-1955;
- File 6/ Program: Silver Anniversary, 1921-1946 (2 copies);
- File 7/ Program: Junior Service League, 50th Anniversary, April 19, 1986 (2 copies);
- File 8/ Program: Junior Service League, "League Levities", Oct. 2, 3, 1941;
- File 9/ Program: Junior Service League, "League Levities", November 7, 8, 1940 (2 copies);
- File 10/ The "Minutes" of 40 years, 1936-1976, Hudson Junior Service League;
- File 11/ Rotary Headlines, November 10, 1972 (photocopy);
- File 12/ Article: "Hats off to our service organizations", *Register Star*, 1/28/82 (photocopy);
- File 13/ Booklet: "The Hudson Lions Club", Hudson, NY, 1941

Civic Organizations

- File 1/ Article: "Jaycee projects; renovated library room; build shelter", [Register Star], 11/21/61, Hudson Junior Chamber of Commerce;
- File 2/ Program: Sixteenth Annual Distinguished Service Awards Banquet, Hudson Junior Chamber of Commerce, January 30, 1952;

- File 3/ Program: Seventh Annual Banquet and Dance, Hudson Junior Chamber of Commerce, May 23, 1942;
- File 4/ "Award Entry on "Monthly Publications" Submitted by the Hudson, N.Y. Junior Service Chamber of Commerce, 1941-42";
- File 5/ Article: "No deterring committee", no source, 10/4/03;
- File 6/ Article: "Civic fraternal organizations woven into Hudson's fabric", Register Star, Aug. 16, 1985 (photocopy);
- File 7/ "Attention taxpayers! Have you looked at your assessments?"

Box 6

Sub-Group VII: Community (cont'd)

Series: Organizations (cont'd)

Health Organizations

- File 1/ Article: "Promenade Hill: ARC haven for the handicapped", *Register Star*, 1/28/82 (photocopy);
- File 2/ Special Dormitory Permit, issued by the Board of Health regarding Hudson Orphan and relief Association, State of New York, Nov. 11, 1938

Youth Organizations

- File 1/ Article: "Operation Unite fall programs scheduled", *Register Star*, Oct. 5, 2001;
- File 2/ Article: "Operation Unite program, 'fun in the sun' ends", *Register Star*, 9/25/01;
- File 3/ Program: Fiftieth Anniversary Boy Scouts of America Annual Blue and Gold Dinner of Cub Pack 105, February 28, 1960 (2 copies);
- File 4/ Article: "Boys Club's service reflects Hudson's caring for youth", *Register Star*, Oct 16, 1985 (photocopy);
- File 5/ Article: "Railroad CrossFit starts kids' fitness program", *Register Star*, May 8, 2015;
- File 6/ Article: "Kwanzaa celebration remembers African-American heritage, *Register Star*, December 22, 2016;
- File 7/ Article: "County comes together for Kwanzaa", *Register Star*, December 27, 2016

Arts Organizations

File 1/ Article: "Take advantage of really good local children's programming", Register Star, 3/28/2006

Historic Hudson

- File 1/ Postcard: Historic Hudson presents Beyond the Hype, May 31, 2009;
- File 2/ Postcard: Historic Hudson and Columbia County Historical Society, "Picturesque Transformations", Feb. 20 and "A Tale of Two Houses" March 12;
- File 3/ Article: "Historic Hudson welcomes new members to its board", *Register Star*, Oct. 10, 2005;
- File 4/ Newsletter: Regarding Plumb-Bronson House, April 2009

Masonic Lodges

- File 1/Program: 150th Anniversary of Hudson Chapter No. 6, June 9, 1944;
- File 2/ Program: 125th Anniversary of Hudson Lodge No. 7, March 7, 1912;
- File 3/ Article: "Morgan affair didn't spell end of Masons in U.S.", *Register Star*, June 2, 1991;
- File 4/ Article: "Hudson Masonic Lodge Chartered 188 yrs. Ago", *Register Star*, 3/8/75;
- File 5/ Article: "Masons to dedicate Jenkin's plaque", *Register Star*, March 18, 1976;
- File 6/ Ready Reference Directory, Mt. Merino Chapter No. 366, Order of the Eastern Star, June 1, 1935

Miscellaneous Organizations

- File 1/ Article: "HADA an association of antiques dealers", *Register Star*, 4/28/00;
- File 2/ Hudson Antique Dealers Association- List of antique shops in Hudson, no date:
- File 3/ Article: "New members of the BPW", Register Star, Sept. 28, 2001;
- File 4/ Article: "Fourthdown Association intends on keeping party's focus local", Register Star, Oct. 2, 2001;
- File 5/ Article: "Redevelopment no walk in the PARC for organization", *Register Star*, May 7, 2007;
- File 6/ Article: "Vision for remaking city neighborhoods unveiled", *Register Star*, 8/22/07;
- File 7/ Local organizations mail list, no date;
- File 8/ Fraternal organizations list, no date:
- File 9/ Article: "PARC plans housing, recreation, and more for city's 2nd and 4th wards", *Register Star*, 8/24/07;
- File 10/ Camphill Hudson;
- File 11/ Article:" Antique dealers rebel against website", *Register Star*, March 19-20, 2016;
- File 12/ Article:" 'Code blue' plan in the works, homeless would be sheltered on Cold nights", *Register Star*, December 20, 2016;
- File 13/ Articles compilation on LGBTQ community;

File 14/ Article: "Housing made affordable to Camphill Hudson community", *Register Star*, September 19-20, 2015

Series: People

Individuals (Miscellaneous)

File 1/ Theodore Brabender;

File 2/ Bob Van Ness;

File 3/ Rich Conaty;

File 4/ Robert Lee Jones:

File 5/ Sgt. Henry Johnson;

File 6/ Paul Cowell;

File 7/ Tarif Holloway;

File 8/ Dawn Langley Simmons;

File 9/ Ohrena E. Gale;

File 10/ Gary Grossman;

File 11/ Nathalie E. Lampman;

File 12/ Cassandra Danz (Mrs. Greenthumbs);

File 13/ Geo B. Hilford;

File 14/ Robert "Bob" Soto;

File 15/ Henry Hadley Smith;

File 16/ Will H. Carleton;

File 17/ Edna and Betsy;

File 18/ Herbert J. Searing;

File 19/ Capt. Archland M. Best;

File 20/ Lovell Reynolds;

File 21/ Eliza Robinson Gifford;

File 22/ Jeannette Rooney;

File 23/ A.C. Stevens;

File 24/ Hannah Barnard;

File 25/ Edw. J. West;

File 26/ Articles compilation

Dr. John L. Edwards

File 1/ Christmas Card to J.L.E., no date;

File 2/ Dr. John L. Edwards: The Man

File 3/ Correspondence: Regarding John L. Edwards to Vicki Kosovac

Dr. Samuel White

Extensive information about Dr. Samuel White including multiple bios, a piece written by Dr. White regarding the "insane", information about his son, and Hudson Lunatic Asylum

Series: Places of Worship

First Presbyterian Church

- File 1/ Family groups list;
- File 2/ Church members, 1827-1890;
- File 3/ Centennial Celebration, Feb. 23, 1890;
- File 4/ Historical Discourse by Rev. George C. Yeisley, July 6, 1876;
- File 5/ Sesquicentennial Services, Feb. 4-25, 1940 (2 copies);
- File 6/ Article: untitled, no source, no date:
- File 7/ Article: Presbyterian Church a large part of Hudson's heritage", *Register Star*, May 6, 1990 (photocopy);
- File 8/ Article: "Rev. and Mrs. Yeisley touched lives of many during 50-year Pastorate", no source, no date (2 copies) (photocopy);
- File 9/ Article: "Church to welcome new pastor Sunday", *Register Star*, Sept. 15, 1972 (photocopy);
- File 10/ Article: "Is search for whale etching in vane?", *Register Star*, 5/22/75 (photocopy);
- File 11/ Article: "Hudson man's love is 4-faced but his girl's always on time", *Times Union*, 6/10/70;
- File 12/ Article: "First Presbyterian closes down", *Register Star*, November 4, 2016

First Methodist Church

- File 1/ Marriages list;
- File 2/ A Book of Remembrance, 1790-1940 (2 copies);
- File 3/ Article: "Industrial film producer buys city Methodist Church", *Register Star*, Nov. 29, 1984 (photocopy)

First Universalist Church

- File 1/ Article: "Stone plaque for city's original Universalist church found", *Register Star*, April 3, 2015;
- File 2/ Annual Journal of the Universalist Historical society, 1964-65;
- File 3/ Centennial Services of the First Universalist Church, 3/17/1917;
- File 4/ List of names from presentation quilt

Shiloh Baptist Church

- File 1/ Church members, 1910;
- File 2/ Centennial Celebration of the First Baptist Church, 11/15-17, 1910 (2 copies);
- File 3/65th Anniversary Celebration, 1915-1980 (2 copies);
- File 4/100th Church Anniversary, 1915-2015 (2 copies)

St. Mary's Church

- File 1/ Let Us Celebrate church program: 1970;
- File 2/ Never a Foolish Enterprise by Rev. William P. Furlan;

- File 3/ Correspondence from Howard J. Hubbard, Jan. 26, 1990;
- File 4/ Proud History of St. Mary's from History of St. Mary's;
- File 5/ Rev. William E. Keefe, Pastor presents in Concert Recital Dr. Jacques Cecilius Ungerer (photocopy);
- File 6/50 Years; St. Mary's Church, 1930-1980

Box 7

Sub-Group VII: Community (cont'd)

St. Matthew's Evangelical Lutheran Church

- File 1/ Seventy-fifth Anniversary, 1944 (2 copies);
- File 2/ St. Matthew's/St. Mark's Church families c. 1980s

First Reformed Church (First Protestant Reformed Dutch Church)

- File 1/1836-1886 membership list;
- File 2/ Manual and Record of the First Ref. Dutch Church of Hudson, 1861 (2 copies, 1 being original);
- File 3/ First Reformed Protestant Dutch Church, Hudson, NY, 1886;
- File 4/ One hundredth anniversary of the founding of the First Protestant Reformed Dutch Church, 1935 (2 copies);
- File 5/ Year Book and Souvenir, First Reformed Church, 1922;
- File 6/ Organ Dedication, 1990;
- File 7/ One hundred twenty-fifth anniversary, 1960

Christ Church

- File 1/ Program: St. Alban, 1982;
- File 2/ Pictorial Directory, 1972;
- File 3/ Church Program, 1975;
- File 4/ Church Program, 1979;
- File 5/ Church Program, 1978;
- File 6/ Brief History Of Episcopal Church in Hudson

Congregation Anshe Emeth

- File 1/ History of the Congregation Anshe Emeth;
- File 2/ Copy of letter from Joel Epstein to Ben Goldstein;
- File 3/ Synagogue- Center Dedication Program, 1968;
- File 4/ Diamond Jubilee souvenir program, 1963

Religious Society of Friends (Quakers)

- File 1/ Marriage records, 1794-1838;
- File 2/ Removal Certificates, 1793-1816;
- File 3/ Article: "Meeting house last vista of city's Quaker heritage", Register Star, 2/3/91 (2 copies) (photocopy)

Churches (mix)

File 1/ Fiftieth anniversary of the Emanuel Lutheran Church, no date (2 copies);

File 2/ Church program, St. John-St. Thomas Lutheran Parish, 1975;

File 3/ One Hundred Year Service, 1866-1966, St. John's Evangelical Lutheran Church (2 copies);

File 4/ Appreciation banquet honoring the Rev. Lawrence E Lucas II;

File 5/ Article: "Rev. Lucas marks 25th year", Register Star, 4/5/96;

File 6/ St. Michael's congregation information;

File 7/ Golden Jubilee, Our Lady of Mt. Carmel Church, 1958 (2 copies);

File 8/ Booklet: First Baptist Church, Hudson, NY (2 copies);

File 9/ Booklet: The Old Parsonage knocker, Hudson, NY, 1910

Series: Events

Celebrations

File 1/ Birthday Ball for the President, Jan 30, 1934;

File 2/ Home-Coming Welcome to our servicemen and servicewomen, 1946

File 3/ George Washington bicentennial Pageant and Exhibit

Hudson-Fulton Celebration (1909)

Programs and music regarding events around the Hudson-Fulton Celebration.

Location: Box7 002 (oversize box)

Hudson-Fulton Celebration (2009)

Poster Henry & Hudson, The namesake Celebration (2 copies), **Location**: Box7 002 (oversize box)

Welcome Home Celebration (1919)

Welcome Home Celebration book for WWI veterans (2 copies)

City of Hudson Sesquicentennial (1935)

File 1/ Historical Pageant of Hudson (2 copies);

File 2/ Lafayette Commandery No. 7 celebration (2 copies);

File 3/ Program: Sesquicentennial Booklet (2 copies);

File 4/ Article: Heads and Tails: The Hudson Half

United States Bicentennial (1976)

File 1/ Greater Hudson Bicentennial Ball, Hudson, Armory (2 copies);

City of Hudson Bicentennial (1985)

A collection of programs and articles pertaining to the City of Hudson Bicentennial

City of Hudson Mourning – September 11, 2001

Various articles regarding reactions or events after the terrorist attack

City of Hudson – Solidarity

File 1/ Article: "French flag flown in solidarity after Paris Attacks", Register Star, November 17, 2015

Box 8

Sub-Group VII: Community (cont'd)

City of Hudson Quadricentennial (2009)

File 1/CD: Tribute to the Hudson River, Sung by Rich Flanders;

File 2/ Henry & Hudson: The Namesake Celebration, July 25, 26, 2009, (2 copies);

File 3/ "Tribute to the Hudson River" by Judy Kellersberger, Performance History;

File 4/ Pamphlet: Henry & Hudson, history (2 copies);

File 5/ Tao Rodriguez-Seeger performance, July 25 (2 copies)

Ceremonies-Lincoln Funeral Train Commemoration (2015)

File 1/ Bookmark: The Nation Mourns;

File 2/ Leaflet: Mourning Lincoln;

File 3/ Leaflet: Lincoln in the Hudson Valley (3 copies);

File 4/ Program: Lincoln in the Hudson Valley, April 25, 2015 (2 copeis);

File 5/ Hudson River Railroad, Special Time Table of Funeral Train;

File 6/Program: City of Hudson Lincoln Funeral Train Commemoration, April 19-25, 2015 (3 copies);

File 7/ Schedule of events (photocopy);

File 8/ Committee Meeting Agenda, Jan. 16, 2015;

File 9/ Committee Meeting Agenda, Feb. 20, 2015;

File 10/ Committee Meeting Agenda, March 20, 2015;

File 11/ Committee Meeting Agenda, April 3, 2015;

File 12/ Flyer: Lincoln's Long Journey Home, DAR exhibit (2 copies);

File 13/ Article: "Lincoln Funeral Train kicks off on a musical note", *Register Star*, 4/21/15;

File 14/ Article: "Lincoln funeral train needs a helping financial hand", *Register Star*, 02/25/2015;

File 15/ Article: "Exhibition, Tableau planned for Lincoln train observance", Register Star, 04/04/15;

File 16/ Article: "Lincoln Funeral Train commemoration week schedule", no Source, 04/15/15;

File 17/ Article: "Barrett to present at DAR", Columbia Greene Media, 04/23/15

Conventions

- File 1/ Booklet: Atlantic Deeper Waterways Association at Hudson, NY, 1914 (4 copies);
- File 2/ Booklet: Souvenir Hudson Valley Volunteer Firemen's Association, Twentieth Annual Convention, 1909

Festivals

File 1/ Hudson Children's Book Festival, 2016

Fairs and Parades

- File 1/ Article: "Reminiscences of the Nightshirt Parade", *Register Star*, June 9, 2000;
- File 2/ Article: Glidden auto tour caused excitement in Hudson 67 years ago", Chatham Courier, May 17, 1973 (photocopy);
- File 3/ Parade of Giant Dinosaurs, Oct. 5, 1963;
- File 4/ Dinosaur in 7th Street Park as part of exhibit

Sporting Events

- File 1/ The Olympic Torch, 1980;
- File 2/ Olympic Torch Welcoming Ceremony, 2/5/80;
- File 3/ Article: "Hand engines on hand at Field Day", *Independent*, July 11, 1991 (photocopy);
- File 4/ "Firefighters go for record by passing the bucket" 1990;
- File 5/ "hand engines hold rich sense of history", *Independent*, 7/11/91;
- File 6/ Articles compilation: Blue Hawks

Community Events

- File 1/ "Arts Walk evolves beyond Warren St.", Register Star, 9/30/07;
- File 2/ Order of Memorial Exercise, May 31, 1965;
- File 3/ "Remindful Readings", list of events, 1860 (photocopy);
- File 4/ Flyer: Glad Rag Revue, 2003;
- File 5/ The Volunteer, April 12, 1864 (2 copies);
- File 6/ Articles compilation: Flag Day, Boating Festival, Basilica Hudson...

African-American Remembrance

File 1/ Articles compilation: Martin Luther King Jr, Slavery, Linda Blackmon...

Walking Tours

- File 1/ Postcard: Historic Hudson presents the seventh annual house tour: Rooms with a View, October 6, 2012;
- File 2/ Trifold: Historic Hudson presents the seventh annual house tour: Rooms with a View, October 6, 2012;
- File 3/ Sixth annual old house tour, A Hudson Revival, October 1, 2011;

File 4/ Fifth annual old house tour, At Home with History, October 2, 2010;

File 5/ Historic Hudson Old House Tour, Oct. 27, 2007 (2 copies);

File 6/ Historic Hudson Old House Tour, October 28, 2006;

File 7/ Fourth annual Historic Hudson House Tour, May 23, 1992 (2 copies);

File 8/ Colonial restoration and old upper Hudson walking tours (2 copies);

File 9/ Hudson Walking Tours, warren Street, c. 1980s (photocopy);

File 10/ Announcing the first Historic Hudson House Tour, May 27, 1989;

Series: Education

Hudson Middle School/ Junior High

File 1/ Hudson Junior High School Promotion Exercise, 1970;

File 2/ "HMS principal is the new athletic director", Register Star, 7/3/06;

File 3/ "HMS sixth graders forced to choose: band/chorus or recess", *Register Star*, 9/30/07;

File 4/ "As time goes by", Register Star, 6/24/05

Fourth Street Schools

File 1/ The Half Moon, Literary magazine, Junior and Fourth Street Schools, December 1937;

File 2/ Article: "Wooden Shoes in clover reach", Register Star, circa 1960

Sixth Street School

File 1/ Sixth Street News: December 1950;

File 2/ Sixth Street News: December 1934;

File 3/ Sixth Street News: May 1937;

File 4/ Sixth Street News: Feb 1939;

File 5/ Sixth Street News: May 1939;

File 6/ Sixth Street News: December 1939;

File 7/ Sixth Street News: December 1942

Hudson Female Academy

File 1/ Seventh Anniversary of the Hudson Female Academy, 1858;

File 2/ Second Annual Catalog, 1853

Hudson High School

File 1/"from Claverack Landing to today", Register Star, 5/12/83 (photocopy);

File 2/ To The taxpayers of the City of Hudson;

File 3/ Dedication Exercises, 1937 (2 copies);

File 4/ Alumni Association Annual Reunion, 1965;

File 5/ Alumni Association Annual Reunion, 1966;

File 6/ Alumni Association Annual reunion, no date;

File 7/ Class of 1992 Senior Awards Night;

File 8/ Dedication of New Building, 1916;

File 9/ Hudson High School Class of 1976;

```
File 10/ Jolane Keric Blue and Gold Dedication, 1969;
```

File 11/ Song Sheet, 1922;

File 12/ "High School welcomes new freshmen", Register Star, 8/23/07;

File 12/ Hudson High School Dramatics, Benefit of the High School Library, 1921;

File 13/ The Nifty Fifty Club, Class of 1917;

File 14/ How well do you know Anna Clark Kennedy?, no source, no date;

File 15/ The Charlatans present "The King Rides By", 1940;

File 16/ Academic diploma of Henry Moore James, 1905. <u>Location</u>: plan cabinet - drawer 3;

File 17/ The Blue and Gold – The H.H.S Annual, published by the Class of 1914, Hudson, NY, 1914; Very fragile, need to be restored. **Location**: archiving room - under shelf;

File 18/ Report of standings attained in the Hudson High School, Hudson, NY, April 11th, 1922;

File 19/45th Anniversary, Class of 1939;

File 20/ H.H.S shield, 1948

HHS- Sports

Newspaper articles pertaining to all sports at Hudson High School

HHS- Year Book Supplements

Year Book supplements for the years 1972-1980

HHS- Publications

File 1/ Hudson High School Wind Mill, assorted copies from 1908-1911, 1915;

File 2/ High School Reporter, July 1903, Sept. 1902, 1901;

File3/ Debating Society, 1916;

File 4/ High School Tattler, 1905 (2 copies);

File 5/ The Lucky Book, 1913;

File 6/ Nepenthes, 1911;

File 7/ "High School has paper issued by students, Oct. 12, 1921;

File 8/ Dedication Exercises, Hudson, NY, October 25, 1937 (2 copies)

HHS- Commencement and Baccalaureate Services

Commencement programs for the years:

1905;

1917;

1919;

1920;

1937-38;

1941; 1963-67; 1970-1983

Hudson Academy

File 1/ postcard, c. 1907;

File 2/ Brief Description of Hudson Academy;

File 3/ The Oracle: July 1883;

File 4/The Oracle: May 1883;

File 5/ Catalog of the Trustees, Officers, and Pupils of Hudson Academy For the Year 1828;

File 6/ Catalog of Hudson Academy. 1879-80;

File 7/ Envelope with facts of Hudson Academy

John L. Edwards Elementary School

File 1/ Years ago, Register Star, 11/15/89;

File 2/ Presenting John L. Edwards Elementary School, 1965 (2 copies);

File 3/ "Http: Hudson teen theatre project performs for students at JLE", Register Star, 6/24/05;

File 4/ Vote yes on school bond referendum, 1962;

Box 9

Sub-Group VII: Community (cont'd)

Series: Education (cont'd)

St. Mary's Academy

File 1/"A Scrapbook of the Roaring 20's", November 13-14, 1961;

File 2/ Commencement Exercise, 1963-1970;

File 3/ Alumni Association Dinner Dance, 1963-1970;

File 4/ Alumni Banquet and Reunion if Class '30, May 1940;

File 5/ Modern Minstrel, Benefit of St. Mary's Academy, November 24-25, 1941;

File 6/ "History of St. Mary's", Request, 10/7/1985 (photocopy)

Private Schools

File 1/ "Private and select schools once numerous in this city", no source, no date

Child Care

- File 1/ "Infants line up to attend Hudson Day Care Center", Register Star, 8/21/06,
- File 2/ "Hudson Day Care Center comes of age", Independent, 12/7/89 (photocopy)

Hudson City School District

- File 1/ Greenport School expenses, 1916;
- File 2/ "HCSD facility use fees to remain in place" Register Star,8/22/07;
- File 3/ "HCSD parents will soon be able to access info from district Website", Register Star, 10/16/06;
- File 4/ Superintendent of schools, William S Hallenbeck, c 1880s;
- File 5/ "Hudson Needs a New School", Register Star, no date;
- File 6/ Get ready for lots of bills from Hudson schools", 5/3/00;
- File 7/ "Workshops focus on the 'No Child Left Behind' Act", Register Star, 3/15/06

District Calendars

District Calendars for the years: 1982/83-1992/93

Board of Education-Annual Reports (1889-1906)

File/ Annual Report of the Hudson Public Schools for the years: 1889-1906

Annual Reports (1907-1920, 1916-1917, 1934-38)

File/ Annual Report of the Hudson Public schools for the years:

1907-1920;

1916-1917;

1934-1938

Hudson City School District- Board of Education

- File 1/"20 Years Ago," October 20, 1958
- File 2/ "School Board Member Resigns," Register Star, September 26, 2007
- File 3/ Manual of the Board of Education of the City of Hudson, N.Y., 1883
- File 4/ By-laws of the Board of Education: Adopted February 7, 1927
- File 5/ Correspondence between Miss Bernice W. Mundt and Mr. Robert W. Evans, 1934
- File 6/ Fact Sheet Relating to Proposed Building Program, February 5, 1968
- File 7/ Know Your Schools, June 1975;
- File 8/ Article: "McLaughlin and Kisselburgh to lead Hudson BOE", *Register Star*, July 3, 2015;
- File 9/ Article: "City eyeing Halal foods in schools", *Register Star*, October 30, 2015

African-American Education

File 1/ Excerpts from a Deed book. Early attempt to build a school for African Natives and escapes slaves, no source, 1825, 1835;

File 2/ Booklet: "Hear my voice, Abolition and Women's Rights in Local History", Hudson, NY, 2017

Box 10

Sub-Group VII: Community (cont'd)

Series: Education (cont'd)

Budget and Finance

File 1/ Teacher Salaries, no date;

File 2/ Teacher Salaries, 1933/34;

File 3/ One million dollar budget protest, 1959-60 budget;

File 4/ Letter to citizens regarding false letter, 1934;

File 5/ Proposed budget of new building, no date;

File 6/ City deficit, 1956;

File 7/ Conference for discussion of proposed new high school building; 1934;

File 8/ Application for Federal Loan and Grant, 1933;

File 9/ Resolution of the Common Council of the City of Hudson authorizing Federal Loan and Grant, no date;

File 10/ Memorandum on proposed Application for Federal Loan and Grant;

File 11/ Exhibit F, Feb 16, 1928;

File 12/ City budget for 1954-1955 amounted to \$97,000;

File 13/ School Finances, 1933;

File 14/ Budget, 1935-36;

File 15/ Budget, 1936-37;

File 16/ Article: "Report: Hudson schools no longer fiscally stressed", *Register Star*, April 29, 2015;

File 17/ Article: "School officials consider building closure", *Register Star*, December 3, 2015

Sub-Group VIII: Public Works

Series: Public Services

Fire Service- Fire Departments

File 1/ Centennial Souvenir, Harper W. Rogers Hose Company No/ 2, 1904;

File 2/ Constitution and By-laws of J.W. Hoysradt Hose Co. No. 8, 1878;

File 3/C. H. Evans Hook and Ladder Company No. 3, 150 Anniversary, 1953;

```
File 4/ A History of the Banner on Exhibit at the fair of J.W. Hoysradt Hose No. 8, 1890?;
```

File 5/ "Washington Hose plans bazaar, fireworks, parade", 9/7/77;

File 6/145th Anniversary J.W. Edmonds Hose Company No. 1, 1939;

File 7/ J.W. Edmonds Hose Company No. 1 165th Anniversary Celebration Parade Program, 1959;

File 8/ "Phoenix No. 5 city's oldest hose company", Register Star, 7//26/85;

File 9/ "130th Anniversary of a Hudson Fire Company", no source, no date;

File 10/ "Fire", Columbia Request, may 13, 1985;

File 11/ City of Hudson Fire Alarm Stations;

File 12/ Article:" History of Firemen's Home not to be forgotten as new one is dedicated today", Register Star, 09/16/07;

File 13/ Article: "Teens await grand jury after Smith's Tire fire, *Register Star*, 12/31/87;

File 14/ Program: Firemen's Association of the State of New York - Firemen's Home 100th Anniversary, Hudson, NY, 01/11/1992

Annual Reports

Report of the Chief Engineer of the Fire Department for the years:

1875;

1877;

1889 (2 copies)

Healthcare-Firemen's Home

File 1/ Leaflet: Volunteer Firemen's Home of the State of New York;

File 2/ "Newspaper outlined history of Firemen's Home", Register Star, 3/5/92 (photocopy)

Home for the Aged

File 1/ Decennial Souvenir, 1893, very fragile;

File 2/ Home for the Aged, 1957;

File 3/ Home for the Aged, 1965 (2 copies);

File 4/ Home for the Aged, 1971 (2 copies);

File 5/One hundredth Anniversary Celebration, 1983;

File 6/ "No winter doldrums for residents at the Home", Register Star, 3/2/07

Columbia Memorial Hospital

File 1/Annual Report, 1951;

File 2/ Annual Report, 1957;

File 3/ Leaflet: To Your Health! Columbia Memorial Building Fund;

File 4/ "Jailed accident victim shocked local community leaders; CMH founded", No source, no date (photocopy);

- File 5/ Annual Report, 1965;
- File 6/ Antiques are nice...but NOT for saving a life!, Building Fund (2 copies);
- File 7/ "CMH major building construction, expansion to begin this summer", Register Star, 1/16/85;
- File 8/"'Pink Ladies' volunteer time at CMH", Register Star, 1/16/85;
- File 9/ Annual Report, 1934 (photocopy);
- File 10/ First Physicians of the Hudson City Hospital;
- File 11/ "Hudson's hospital has seen many changes since 1900", no source, No date;
- File 12/ Article:" \$50,000 donation for hospital improvements", no source, 01/20/16;
- File 13/ Photograph:" Columbia Memorial Health Pledge", *Register Star*, 09/21/16;
- File 14/ Article:"80 percent by 2018, nationwide initiative to promote colorectal cancer", *Register Star*, undated

School of Nursing

- File 1/ Cavell House, 1889 (2 copies) (photocopy);
- File 2/ "CMH School of Nursing has humanistic approach", Register Star, 1/16/85;
- File 3/ Hudson City Hospital School of Nursing, 1903-1949, Columbia Repository, spring 1988 (2 copies);
- File 4/ Book: Hudson City School of Nursing

Hudson Area Association Library

File 1/ Articles compilation: Events, Grand Opening, Fundraising Gala...

Series: Public Spaces

Aesthetics

- File 1/Saint Winifred, Chatham Courier, 4/7/83 (2 copies) (photocopy);
- File 2/ "St. Winifred keeps vigil", Register Star, 4/15;
- File 3/ "Promenade Hill Part 2", no source, no date;
- File 4/ "Promenade Park", no source, no date;
- File 5/ "Gets new clothes", Register Star, 7/19/74;
- File 6/ "Retired teacher has statue clue", Register Star, 7/11/75;
- File 7/ "Promenade Park", Request, 11/3/86;
- File 8/ Article: "Commission mulls aesthetics on Warren Street", *Register Star*, March 14-15, 2015

Parks- Parkings - Cemeteries

File 1/ Hudson City Cemetery, Tombstone Inscriptions;

File 2/ "Backs Parking Lot link", Register Star, Hudson, NY, July 21, 1960;

File 3/ Article: "Contested tickets piling up", Register Star, October 26, 2016

Series: Law

Law

File 1/ Letter;

File 2/ "New correctional facility to have economic impact", Register Star, 1/27/77;

File 3/ "Hudson was once the home of America's top lawyers", Chatham Courier, 11/3/83;

File 4/ "Riley drops lawsuit", Register Star, 2004

N.Y.S. Training School for Girls

Information regarding NYS Training school for Girls, includes Prison Public Memory project, commencement exercises, news articles, and biographical Information

N.Y.S. Training School for Girls - Miscellaneous

File 1/ Article: "On the outskirts of confinement: the Gatehouse and its keepers", Living Today, March 7-8, 2015;

File 2/ Typewriter letter, Hudson, NY, no source, no date;

File 3/ Drawing: State training school aerial view, no source, no date (photocopy);

File 4/ Postal telegraph, Jamestown, NY, 02/06/1932 (photocopy)

Hudson Correctional Facility

File 1/ "Reps scrutinize prison closings", Register Star, 1/31/08

Crime, Vice and Corruption

File 1/ The Administrative Breakdown of Law Enforcement in Hudson, NY, June, 1963 (original and copy);

Various articles regarding crime such as prostitution, gambling, and various other arrests

Box 11

Sub-Group IX: Images

Series: People

Dr. J.H. Luff, Veterinarian

People

Series: Board of Education

Board of Education

Series: Community

Education

Places of Worship

Events

Series: Business and Industry

Manufacture and Industry

Local Business

Banks

Series: Public Works

Public Spaces

Series: Arts and Entertainment

Artists

Visual Arts

Performing Arts

Series: Public Works

Law

Public Services

Series: Government

Series: Public Works

Public Buildings - Hudson Area Library

<u>Box 12</u>

Subgroup IX: Images (cont'd)

Series: Infrastructure

Railroad

Nautical

Water Supply

Series: History

Historic buildings Historic homes

Military

Views of Hudson (streets & aerials)